
Mrs. Louia L. Wattcn

The weather for the past few days
had made us wonder if Spring really
ha* arrived - but don't you worry - a

few months from now . we'll look
back and remember when . - it was
COLD!

Galatia Presbyterian Church
reports they had an unusuaily large
crowd Sunday. We had no news from
the other area churches.
The Rockfish Home

Demonstration Club met Tuesday
morning at the home of Mrs. Amos
Grant.

Mrs. Ethel Monroe spent the
weekend at Long Beach with Mr. and
Mrs. Graham Monroe of Raeford.

Mrs. Herman Koonce and Mrs.
George Monroe spent Friday night in
Rowland. On Saturday they attended
a meeting of the UDC.
The community extends sympathy

to the wife and family of Mr. Sidney
Sumner who died Friday. Mrs.
Sumner (Marian Gibson) is a former
resident of Rockfish.
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight English and

daughter, Samantha of Conovcr
spent the weekend with his mother,
Mrs. Grady English.

Mrs. Sharon Hutchison, who
recently had surgery at Cape Fear
Valley hospital, is convalescing at the
home of her parents, Rev. and Mrs.
Carl Strickland.

Mr. and Mrs. June Rogers, Mr. and
Mrs. A.L. Long and Mrs. Mae
Maxwell of Raeford visited Mr. and
Mrs. Winford Brock of Fayetteville
Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. E.T. Brock, Sr.
visited Mr. and Mrs. Richard Brock
of Laurinburg Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Homer Terry have
returned from Copperas Cove, Texas

where they spent two weeks viating
their son and family, Mr. and Mrs.
Robert Terry and Mrs. Terry's
brother, Mr. and Mrs. John McColl
and family.

Mrs. Alice Allen and Nancy
Thornton of Fayetteville spent the
weekend with Miss Theresa Allen in
Wadesboro.

Mr. and Mrs. Allen Gibson of
Richmond, Virginia are visiting his
mother, Mrs. R.H. Gibson, Sr.

Mrs. Lawrence D. Long of
Fayetteville and Mrs. Louise Watson
visited Mrs. Alma Parker, at the
home of Mr. and Mrs. Hubert Allen
in Selma Wednesday .

Mrs. Lawrence Barnard has
returned from London, England
where she spent 8 days. Mrs. Barnard
reports she was impressed most^of all
with the beautiful Cathedrals. She
had the opportunity to visit all the
major ones.

Mrs. Ethel Monroe, Mrs. M.L.
Wood, Sr. and Mrs. Irene Currie of
Raeford met at the home of Mrs.
Wallace McLean in Raeford Friday
for lunch. They reported a very good
time and a delicious lunch.

Mrs. Truman Tally and Mr. Offie
Holcombe of Winston - Salem spent
the weekend with Mr. and Mrs. L.B.
Dees. They attended the funeral of
Mr. Sidney Sumner at Lumber Bridge
Sunday. Mrs. Mavis M<£all of
Maxton visited the Dees' Sunday
afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Lacy Koonce and
children of Lumberton visited his
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Herman
Koonce Sunday.

Mrs. L.B. Bundy has been sick at
her home here but we are glad to
hear she is improving.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Turecik and

Betas' Marathon Dance Raises
$200 For Arthritis Group
The Junior and Senior Beta

Clubs of Robeson Country Day
School at Red Springs have raised
S200forthe North Carolina Arthri¬
tis Foundation with a marathon
dance.
The dance started at 2 p.m.

Live hourly
reports from
The Specialmmo 1*00 Olympic
Wed. 28th

Listen To U* . We're Great

March 9 and ended at 2 a.m.
March 10.

Winn Simmons, a senior, served
as disc jockey.

Betsy Watson is Senior Beta
president, and Bill Thompson,
Junior Beta president.

Mrs. Doris Hartsfield. a teacher
of secondary mathematics, is spon¬
sor of the senior club, and Mrs.
Linda Howell, of the junior club.

Mrs. Thomas Wood of Fayetteville
and Mrs. Minor McGougan of St.
Pauls visited Mr. Will Monroe
Sunday.

Mrs. Effie Forbis of Lumber
Bridge visited the Homer Terry* last
Wednesday.

Mrs. Oscar Wood spent Thursday
and Friday with her daughter and
family, Mr. and Mrs. Tommy Bullard
of Fayetteville.

Mrs. Viola Mclnnis and Mrs.
Myrtle Carter visited Mrs. Mary
Mclnnis and Thomas Sunday. Abo
visiting were the family, Mr. and Mrs.
Angus Mclnnis of Wagram and Mr.
and Mrs. Ed Mclnnis of Fayetteville.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Sakobie visited
her parents Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence
Barnard last week. They left Sunday
for Washington, D.C.
We extend sympathy to Mrs.

Marshall Newton, her brother . in -

law, Mr. Charles Rozier of St. Pauls
died Sunday.

Rocky Wood of Mars Hill College
left Sunday after spending the Spring )Holidays with his parents. Mr. and
Mrs. Robert Wood, R«jcky and
Robert went fishing at Sneeds Ferry |this weekend. The weather
rather rough for fishing but
bring back some oysters.

Miss Mary McFadyen of C\
Arms Rest Home in Raeford
visiting her sister, Mrs. Bet.
Stephens and Mr. and Mrs. Rob
Wood.

Mrs. Mark Heath and daughf
Emily of Clio, South Carolina visit
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Heath last week.

Mr. Dan Wood of Latta, Sout
Carolina had lunch with hi
grandmother, Mrs. A.W. Wood, S
Monday. Those visiting Mrs. Woe
Sunday were Mr. and Mrs. Ron2
Monroe and sons, Ronald and Jaso
of McCain and Mr. and Mrs. Wihoi
Wood oC/'Raeford. Mrs. Wood ha
been sick for several weeks. We wis!"
for her a speedy recovery.

Mrs. James Waller of Fayetteville
visited her mother, Mrs. Grad.
English Tuesday.
A group from Philippi Church

visited Open Arms Rest Home in
Raeford Sunday. They carried a giftfor each resident of the home. This
was such a thoughtful gesture. We all
should remember the shut-ins more.

Mrs. David Miller of Fayetteville
visited in the community Tuesday.

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY
A Rood thing to remember
and a better thing to do
To work with the Construction gangAnd not the wrecking crew.

JUST CLOWNING - Some of the boys and girls in the Clown School of the Hoke County Parks and Recreation ,Department are shown here in makeup and costumes last week. Front row, L-R - Kevin t^d Dantv Pagan and Brit f' Second'-* ¦

' ' "*->nald, Benton Hodges,Rhonda Ellis, Ami^tqtdtMfiQto!*'* " and Chris
im Carter, Dallas'' ? 'es, Van Bernha' McP
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FRIDAY - MARCH 30th
10:30 a.m. until 7:00 p.m.

iWirlfaera MEN'S SHOP
109 MAIN STREET RAEFORD

(Old Israel Mann Store)

Easter Special
With Each Suit Purchase

Until Easter

Wi WILL
GIVE YOU A

SHIRT and TIE
to match.

FREE GIFT
TO

EVERY ADULT
WHO COMES IN

FRIDAY
As Long As Supply Lasts.

Grand Opening
SPECIAL

LEISURE SHIRTS
14"

BUY ONE AND
GET ANOTHER FOR

REGISTER FOR THESE GIFTS
TO BE GIVEN EACH SATURDAY UNTIL EASTER

Saturday, March 31 st - Pants and Shirt
Saturday, April 7th - Pants and Shirt

Saturday, April 14th - Two Suits (two drawings)

We're happy to be in Raeford bringing you Value, Versatility and Good Looks
with a Fine Collection of Men's Clothing.

Mike Smith, Manager


